Chair’s Report……………………………………………………………………………………May 2025

A fairly sedate start to my year (am sure it will get busier!). Attended the St David’s Church wine and cheese evening (gave donation) – a lovely community hub which is a real asset for the Blaenporth community. Also attended a planning meeting for Gwyl Fach Aberporth which looks set to be bigger and better this year (festival is being held at the village hall on Saturday, June 21). Liaised with clerk re a commemorative tea for Veterans Day on June 28 which will also mark the community council receiving the Armed Forces Covenant. Gave a donation to the Parcllyn Community Sports and Leisure Field charity, apologies again for missing the Multi Sports Day event but the social media and press coverage was very positive. Well done to all involved. Liaised with clerk re the beachfront litter issue – hopefully by working with the village hall we can have a community solution to this ongoing problem.
Am planning to attend the Forever Young meeting on June 9 and will be wearing my work and chair hats at the Aberporth Wellbeing Fair on June 10.
Also a reminder about the Village Memories exhibition in the village hall on Wednesday June 11 (2pm-5pm) to celebrate Age Without Limits Day.  This funded exhibition showcases the photographs of Emyr Rhys Williams taken in the community over the last 50 years. There are some very poignant photographs of past community council members. The exhibition will also be on display throughout Gwyl Fach Aberporth.

Sue Lewis
